
“The Value of Marriage” Seminar 
Our “The Value of Marriage” Semi-

nar will be Friday, November 15 @ 

5:30pm-9pm and Saturday, No-

vember 16 @ 9am-2pm at Timber-

lane church of Christ. Our guest 

speaker is Westley Hazel from Forest 

Park church of Christ. Dinner, Break-

fast, and Lunch will be provided. We encourage all plan to attend 

to register so we can plan food accordingly. If you need childcare, 

please register by November 1st.  

 

 

Baby Shower for Taylor de Torres 
Vaughn and Florence Poppell would 

like to invite you, church friends, to 

a Baby Shower honoring Fernan-

do and Taylor de Torres on Sat-

urday, November 2 from 2-5pm 

at their home. Fernando is the 

son of Vaughn and Florence 

Poppell and the grandson of 

Fran Poppell. Fernando and Taylor are registered on Amazon and Tar-

get. Her due date is January 2, 2025 and they are having a boy.  

“The Value of Marriage” Seminar 
Our “The Value of Marriage” Sem-

inar will be Friday, November 15 

@ 5:30pm-9pm and Saturday, 

November 16 @ 9am-2pm at Tim-

berlane church of Christ. Our guest 

speaker is Westley Hazel from Forest 

Park church of Christ. Dinner, Break-

fast, and Lunch will be provided. We encourage all married couples 

or those who plan to marry to register so we can plan food accord-

ingly. If you need childcare, please register by November 1st.  

 

 

Baby Shower for Taylor de Torres 
Vaughn and Florence Poppell would 

like to invite you, church friends, to 

a Baby Shower honoring Fernan-

do and Taylor de Torres on Sat-

urday, November 2 from 2-5pm 

at their home. Fernando is the 

son of Vaughn and Florence 

Poppell and the grandson of 

Fran Poppell. Fernando and Taylor 

are registered on Amazon and Target. Her due date is January 2, 2025 

and they are having a boy.  


